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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  7
DATE:  July 26, 2005
PROPOSED NO:  2005-0289
PREPARED BY:  Michael Alvine
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE adding security assistant II (court deputies), 911 operators, juvenile detention officers and juvenile community surveillance officers to the list of classifications covered under K.C.C. chapter 3.16; making technical corrections; and amending Ordinance 10631, Section 1, and K.C.C. 3.16.005, Ordinance 10631, Section 2, as amended, and K.C.C. 3.16.015, and Ordinance 10631, Section 3, and K.C.C. 3.16.045.
SUMMARY:  The proposed ordinance would grant interest arbitration status to three bargaining units that currently do not have that status.  The represented employees proposed for this status are Juvenile Community Surveillance Officers, Security Assistants II and Juvenile Detention Officers.  Currently, County bargaining units with interest arbitration status include King County Sheriff’s deputies, Correctional Officers at the County’s adult jail and Emergency 911 Operators.  Separate federal and state legislation grants interest arbitration status to employees of the transit division also on the basis that it is in the public interest for them to have this mechanism to resolve labor issues.

BACKGROUND:  Under RCW chapter 41.56 the state of Washington formalized the public policy that it is in the public interest that uniformed officers not go on strike.  The legislature provided an alternate means to resolve labor disputes by granting the employees covered under the statue the ability to seek binding arbitration for disputes.  This status is commonly referred to as interest arbitration.
Policy and Legal Issues:  The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office was asked to provide a legal opinion of legal issues that are raised by the proposed legislation.  Attachment 6 provides that information.  Separately there are policy and fiscal issues for the Council to consider.  The Labor Relations Manager and the Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney for labor issues are here to day to discuss the policy, fiscal and legal issues related to the legislation.  
ATTENDING:
Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Manager, Labor Relations, HRD, DES
Susan Slonecker, Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney, King County

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0289
2. RCW ch. 41.56.430

3. KCC 3.16
4. Memorandum from Nancy Buonanno Grennan Dated July 21, 2005

5. Memorandum from Susan Slonecker, Dated June 30, 2005

